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Newsletter of the Pastoral District of Southern Vales, Diocese of The Murray, SA 

The Grapevine 

July  2015 

 

 

Celebrate  

 

St Ann’s Aldinga 

Patronal Festival 
 

 

Sunday 17th July 
 

Pastoral District Combined Service  

 

10 am 
 

 
Celebrant:  

Bishop John Ford 
 

 

 
 
 

Bring and share lunch  
in the hall  
to follow. 

 

This  will be an opportunity for a  

Pastoral District group photo for a 

2017  

Dinner to follow 
(see p. 3) 

 
...and 

 

 

 
 

St Stephen’s  

Willunga 

Patronal Festival 
 

Saturday 6th Aug. 
 

Pastoral District Combined Service 

 
 
 

 

Celebrant: 

Archdeacon Peter 

Carlsson 

Proclaiming Christ 
In word and action 

5.30 pm 
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 Fleurieu Archdeaconry Clergy 
A meeting of the clergy of 
our archdeaconry was 
held at St Margaret’s on 
the 16th of June,  
beginning with the  
Eucharist, and lunch in 
the Sunday School room.  
L-R: Frs Michael Varnish 
(Port Elliot-Goolwa), 
Glenn Maytum (SV), Max 
Bowers (Yankalilla),  
Peter Simmonds and Paul 
Monash (Southern  
Suburbs), Dennis Eales 
(SV) and Archdeacon  
Richard Litjens (Port  
Elliot-Goolwa). Not in 
photo: Frs Dirk van Dissell 

           (Southern Suburbs) and Ian Young (Victor Harbor). 

 

Willunga Almond Blossom Festival 2016 
 

The Pastoral District of Southern Vales will run its  
traditional stall in the Willunga Show Hall from  

10 am – 2.30 pm from Monday 1st to  
Wednesday 3rd August.  

 

This is a shared Pastoral District fundraiser. 
Your contributions of saleable items would be welcomed.  
 

Best sellers  include: biscuits, cakes, slices, jams,  
chutneys, sauces and fresh produce. Please seal biscuits 

in either snap lock plastic bags or cello bags. All cakes 
and slices to be well sealed in bags or plastic wrap and, 

preferably, priced, and all items labelled with ingredients 
listed. Handcrafted and knitted items welcome, but no    

plants please.   

    Monday  1st  August: St Margaret’s & Ss Philip & James’  
    Tuesday  2nd  August: St Ann’s 
    Wednesday  3rd August: St Stephen’s & St Nicholas’ 
 

Please support your church’s Almond Blossom stall! 
   

   

   

 

WANTED! photos for consideration for a 

Southern Vales 2017 Pastoral District  

Calendar 

 

Photos (digitised or prints) of our parish life or of our 
beautiful district Must be able to be enlarged to  
A4 size.   
 

Please contact Anne  
Chittleborough (8556 5078 or  
machit5@bigpond.com)  
before the 17th of July so we 
can start early and get an 
early bird discount on the 
printing.  

Don’t forget your roses! 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 
 
 
 

The “Prickle Team” (Bill, Trish & Victoria) offer expert 
pruning for your roses! 

$20 an hour. Proceeds to support Southern Vales  
Pastoral District  activities. 

 

Bookings: Trish 8556 2064 

A reminder to all involved in  
ministry in the church:  

Safe Ministry training @ St Margaret’s 
Full course Sat. 20th  August 9 am-4 pm 

Refresher Sun. 21st August 2 pm 
Contact Ted 8556 4535 
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What’s on  

  

 
 
 

 
 

Informal, family-friendly services. 
Next on  

3rd July, 31st July at St Ann’s, 9 am  
 

10th July St Margaret’s, McLaren Vale, 9 
am 

24th July at St Nicholas’, Seaford, 10.45  

Family Services 

Family Tea @ St Ann’s  
Friday 22nd of July, 6.30 pm 
Informal—a relaxing night out. 
All welcome. Bring your friends. 

Bring food to share—or just come! 

Saturday Night Out 

9th of July 
at the Willunga Hotel 

following the 5.30 pm Vigil Mass at  
St Stephen’s 

 (Bookings: Ted 8556 4535) 

July 
Fri 1st  COMING OF THE LIGHT 
Sun 3rd Family Service, St Ann’s. Baptism of Jacob Clampett 
  Gold Coin collection 
Tues 5th Friends of St Ann’s 7 pm  (next column) 
Fri 8th School term ends 
Sat 9th Saturday Night Out, Willunga (next column) 
Sun 10th Family Service, St Margaret’s, 9 am 
  Prayers for Healing at St Nicholas’ Eucharist, 10.45 am 
      (Enquiries: Fr Percy Leske  8386 3637) 
Mon 11th  Mothers’ Union 10 am St Ann’s. Guest speaker Mrs Kath 
     Varnish  (next column, & p. 4) 
Thurs 14th  Colton Court sing-along   
     (Enquiries: Sue MacKirdy 8556 5162) 
Fri 15th Quiz Night, St Ann’s (next column) 
Sun 17th St Ann’s Patronal Festival: COMBINED SERVICE  10 am (p.1)  
  “AC CARE SUNDAY” 
Tues 19th Friends and Guild of St Margaret’s, 1.30 pm 
     (Enquiries:  Fran Pettigrew  8323 9366 ) 
  Pastoral District Council St Margaret’s 7 pm 
Thurs 21st St Nicholas’ Fellowship Group, 1.30 pm 
Fri 22nd MARY MAGDALENE 
  Family Tea at St Ann’s (next column) 
  Formation Weekend, Keith 22nd-24th (See p. 10) 
Sun 24th Family Service, St Nicholas’ 10.45 am 
Mon 25th School term begins 
Sat 30th St Stephen’s, Eucharist 5.30 pm. (Fr Glenn’s last SV service)  
Sun 31st Ecumenical  Service, Seaford Ecumenical Centre 10.45 
  Family Service, St Ann’s, 9 am 
  Private Baptism St Margaret’s, 9 am   
  Almond Blossom Festival 

August 
Mon 1st Almond Blossom Stall (St Margaret’s & SSPJ) (see p. 2) 
  Mothers’ Union St Nicholas’, 9,30 am 
Tues 2nd Almond Blossom Stall (St Ann’s) 
  Friends of St Ann’s  
Wed 3rd  Almond Blossom Stall  (St Stephen’s & St Nicholas’) 
Sat 6th TRANSFIGURATION 
  PATRONAL FESTIVAL, ST STEPHEN’S 5.30 pm. (p. 1) 
     A COMBINED SERVICE (Fr Peter Carlsson) and dinner at 
    the Bush Inn. Bookings: Ted Sandercock 8556 4535 
Sun 7th SEM’s 20th “Birthday” 10.30 am Ecumenical Service 
Thurs 11th Colton Court sing-along 
Sun 14th Family Service, St Margaret’s 
  Prayers for Healing at St Nicholas’ Eucharist, 9 am 
Mon 15th MARY 
Tues 16th Friends and Guild of St Margaret’s 
  Pastoral District Council 
Sat 20th Safe Ministry Training, St Margaret’s (full day—see p 2) 
Sun 21st Guest speaker Brad Chapman (ABM) St Ann’s, St Nicholas’ 
  Safe Ministry refresher training, St Margaret’s 2 p.m. 
Wed 24th BARTHOLEMEW 
Fri 26th Family Tea at St Ann’s 
Sun 28th Family Service, St Nicholas’  

 By popular request 
St Ann’s will hold another  

Quiz Night 

Friday 15
th

 July 

6.30 for 7 pm.  

Book a table of 8  
or come and join one. 

 

Bookings Pat Roper  
8386 2470 

$10 

 

  Mothers’ Union 

   Mon 11
th

 July 

   St Ann’s, 10 am 

Guest speaker: Mrs Kath Varnish 
Soup & crusty bread lunch to follow. 

All welcome.         $5   

Enquiries: Trish Frith 8556 2604 
 

(Apologies for change from the previously  

advertised programme) 

Friends of St Ann’s 

Tuesday 5
th

 of July, 6.50 for 7pm 

Warm up winter with mulled wine & 
toasted cheese  

Enquiries: Trish Frith 8556 2604 
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Mothers’  Union  

Handcraft Day at SEM 
 

Trish Simon demonstrated her 
skill at handcrafts at the June 
Mothers’ Union meeting at Seaford Ecumenical 
Mission on June 6th, when members converted 
story books into paper backed  porcupines! 
The next meeting, 11th of July at St Ann’s, will  
begin with morning tea at 10 am. Guest speaker 
Mrs Kath Varnish will talk about the Tasmanian 
floods. There will be a soup and crusty bread lunch 
($5), with donations for the Flood Appeal.  
The meeting on Monday 1st of August will be at St 
Nicholas’ (SEM) at 9.30 am.  It will be an Open 
Day—an invitation to interested people to attend 
and hear about the vision and history of the MU, 
and what they do today.            (Photo: C Gunn) 

News from St Stephen’s, Willunga 
 

The Saturday Night Out Dinner on June 11th, 2016 at the Willunga Hotel was attended by 10 people. The next  

Saturday Night Out will be on July 9th at the Willunga Hotel after the 5.30 pm service. All are welcome to join the  

St Stephen's core group on the usual Second Saturday of the month. 
 

Thanks to Fr Dennis for his ministry over the two Saturdays Fr Glenn was away. 
 

John Strachan has been recommended by Fr Glenn  to join the Sandercocks as a Eucharistic Assistant on Saturday 

evenings. John has had considerable experience in this role in other Parishes in the Diocese. He has agreed to  

undertake this role. 
 

Our prayers continue for both Elaine and Fr John Edwards. Elaine's foot problem  has continued to improve. Prayers 

too for Peter Kyloh who has beenin FMC with breathing problems. 
 

Maintenance: In the early months of 2013, maintenance was done on the external walls of St Stephen's. This work 

was completed in June 2013. The City of Onkaparinga provided a small heritage grant for this work. The Heritage  

Architect, Grant Stevens, advised that the internal cracks should wait up to 3 or 4 years before they were repaired to 

ensure that the external  work had settled and that the internal cracks had stabilised. As the PD is looking at its  

future it seems to be the time to attend to this work. From discussions with two painters the estimated cost would 

be about $3000. It is suggested that funds of at least this amount be raised before any work begins. The following 

approaches are suggested:  

*  Willunga Anglican families be approached for a donation or an interest free loan 

*  An application to SA government small grants (up to $5000) to upgrade infrastructure so that an organisation is  

better able undertake its work. It will be important to emphasise the relationship of St Stephen's with the Willunga 

community in, for example, the 2014 Willunga 175 celebrations, Discover Willunga showcase in 2014, 2015 & 2016, 

our produce stall during the Willunga Almond Blossom Festival, the QR Code heritage plaque (the only religious 

building included), free car park each Saturday morning for the Willunga Farmers Market, involvement in Schools 

Ministry morning teas for school staff and our involvement in History Week.   

Other suggestions welcome. 
 

The Vigil Eucharist is held on a Saturday at 5.30 pm. All welcome. You might like to attend when for some reason you 

are unable to attend a Sunday Service. Refreshments afterwards with sherry or wine & nibbles (cheese, dips and  

biscuits).           Ted Sandercock & Jac Hocking, Wardens 

   Around the traps…  



5 

News from St Nicholas’, Seaford 
 

Services: During the past month both Fr Glenn and Fr 
Ted Newing have officiated at our Holy Communion 
Services. A Combined Service with the Uniting and 
Church of Christ congregations was held on May 29th..   
“Mission and Service” was the theme of the Family  
Service on Sunday 26th June. It was ably led by our 
young people, who enacted a drama on preparing for 
mission. In addition the congregation was treated to 
an animated and lively address and video, “Going the  
Distance”, presented by Steven and Lyn Davis (and 

accompanied by 
Steve’s “friends” 
Wally and Banjo 
the bilby).  We 
learned about the work of BCA and their field staff, who since 1919, have 
been supporting people living and working  in remote and isolated  
communities in Australia.  At the conclusion of the service there was a special 
collection to aid  BCA as well as goodies to buy from  a trading table set up by 
Lyn and Stephen. 
 

Some of our members have also attended church services and functions at 
other venues in the Southern Vales in the past month and have enjoyed being 
part of our wider Church community. The celebration of St Philip and St 
James’ Day at St Margaret’s was especially enjoyed by those who attended 
and our Synod Reps Joanie Rawlings and Joan Dare also particularly enjoyed 
their time of fellowship with other Southern Vales Reps at Synod. 

 

Information Sharing: On June 12th a meeting was held after the service to discuss the latest developments and is-
sues in the Southern Vales and at SEM.  There was a good attendance and as a result of information sharing various 
members agreed to join in with various MAP groups.  We have decided to hold further meetings of this kind on the 
second Sunday of each month. 
 

Prayer services led by various members of the SEM community are being held on Tuesday evenings from 6.30 pm 
until 7.00 pm. On Sunday June 19th there was an Ecumenical Prayer Service led by Father Charles (Catholic  
community) and Mark Kaesler (Lutheran community).  A “soup and roll” tea followed this!   It is hoped that these  
services will become a regular part of SEM worship in the future. 
 

The Fellowship group met on Thursday 16th June for lunch in the SEM Café followed by a discussion of fundraising 
ideas.  The next meeting will be held on Thursday 21st July at 1.30pm 
 

SEM:  Mission and Ministry: Our representatives on this committee are Joan Dare and Helen Cook.  In the most 
recent meetings there has been considerable discussion and planning for the 20th Birthday celebrations of SEM to 
be held on Sunday 7th August at 10.30 am,  as well as sorting through suggestions of a “more relevant” name for 
SEM. It has been suggested that Seaford Ecumenical Mission be our legal name but we could adopt an everyday 
trading name without having to make constitutional changes. All member congregations have been asked to put 
forward their ideas for a “Brand” name for the centre. 
 

Committee of Management: Joyce Newing and Cathy More are our reps on this committee. The most recent 
meetings have focused on the future use and lease arrangements of the buildings currently occupied by  
Government Health Services, and the implications of the Uniting Church’s request to terminate its role as a major 
shareholder at SEM.   Ecumenical Endeavours, the legal entity  and the Heads of Churches will deal with these  
issues. Locally at SEM there is little we can do but pray for a successful outcome for all our congregations.   
 

School’s Ministry Meeting: Jane Cuthbert and Helen Cook were our reps at a meeting at Seaford Secondary  
College on Friday 17th June, also attended by the local Pastoral Support Workers, the  local and regional leaders of 
SMG as well as leaders from the local church groups. Discussion revolved around the importance of interaction 
with the local faith communities, the effectiveness of the chaplains in the schools, and ways to support, thank and 
encourage  the staff in the local schools.        Christine Gunn,Warden 

    

 

C Gunn 

T Sandercock 

      Iona Bates, Isabel Berry & Lexie Berry prepare for mission. 
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People with news of coming events or noteworthy happenings in the Pastoral District of Southern Vales to share with the rest of the 

parish, please contact the Editor, Anne  Chittleborough, at 23 The Esplanade, Pt Willunga 5173, Ph 8556 5078 or email 

machit5@bigpond.com.au,  preferably by the 15th of July.  
 

Please notify the Editor if you wish to avoid the chance of being mentioned in this newsletter. .  

News from St Ann’s Aldinga 
 

June was a relatively quiet month at St Ann’s. It be-
gan with our Family Service. We were delighted to 
have the Best family with us for the day celebrating 
Rupert’s birthday, as well as friends of Glenn’s. 
(Photo: with the theme of the service being God’s  
compassion, Di Best, Gwen Anthony and Julianne 
Bates  considered photos of  situations in today’s 
world where compassion is needed.) Thank you Fr Ted 
Newing for taking services for us again recently. 
 

The June Friends meeting was well attended. Brian 
McMillan as Synod rep and member of Pastoral  
District Council raised matters for discussion  arising from both of these—Friends providing an appropriate forum 
at St Ann’s for discussing Pastoral District and diocesan matters. 
 

Granny Annie’s has enjoyed hosting the choir after their 
Thursday morning choir practice! 
 

Bible studies on Revelation, led by Julianne Bates, are  
proving both challenging and rewarding, and we very much  
appreciate the work and preparation Julianne is putting into 
them. On the 23rd of June the study coincided with a violent 
hail storm, which left  substantial drifts of hail under the key 
box, even two hours later! 
 

Family Tea was a warm and friendly evening, as ever, and 
even after the clearing up no-one seemed anxious to go 
home (R). We appreciate these unstructured occasions of  
fellowship and are delighted when people from the other centres join in. 
 Anne Chittleborough for Brian McMillan & Peter Chapman, Wardens (See also p. 8 Cambodia! ) 

   Around the traps… Cont’d 

Join a Bible Study! 
 

Tuesdays, 10.30 am,  
The Parables, at Seaford  
Ecumenical Mission 
Enquiries Fr Percy Leske  
ph 8386 3637 
 

Wednesday mornings, 10 am at St  Margaret’s, 
studying the following week’s Gospel.   
Enquiries: Ted Sandercock ph 8556 4535 
 

Wednesday evenings, 7.30 at the Rectory:  
studies on the Minor Prophets .   
Enquiries: Fr Glenn ph 8323 9744 
 

Thursday evenings, 7 pm at Aldinga 
9-week course studying the book of Revelation 
Enquiries: Julianne Bates  8556 3627 
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  News from St Philip & St James’, Old Noarlunga 
 

While our church is closed to us, those of us who are able continue to join the congregation at St Margaret's and 
thank them again for their welcome. We keep in our prayers those dear friends who are unable to come to 
church at present and are saddened by the recent death of Ray Gorton who, with Frances, was a dedicated  
parishioner at St Philip & St James for many years.  Signs of Ray's handyman activities are still evident.  Ray's fam-
ily, Briony, Paul and Vicki, also supported us gladly with annual BBQs at their home, for which we thank them. 
 

The foundation irrigation system has been turned off for the winter. 
 

John Carroll, Bob Smith and Rupert Best are planning to cut down a dying tree in the carpark and also planning 
repairs to the rotting fence along the road including posts and rails where needed.  Posts will be treated pine and 
will be painted to match existing rails.  With voluntary labour and equipment, the cost will be kept to a minimum 
and handled through the appropriate channels once it is known. Cost to be shared with the Cemetery Fund. 
 

The roses have been pruned - thank you to Trish Frith and the Prickle Team – and the prunings will be removed 
shortly by Stephen Wells. 
 

The SSPJ Patronal Festival at St Margaret's on Saturday 28th May at 5.30 pm (see May Grapevine) was a delightful  
occasion for the combined Pastoral District. We were so fortunate to have Deacon Daniel Irvine with us as guest 
preacher and look forward to getting to know both him and Jasamine better.  The wonderful supper opportunity 
was a joyful occasion as was the rotation of dishwashers, wipers and cleaners. 

        Di Best on behalf of Warden Stephen Wells  

 

News from St Margaret’s, McLaren Vale 
 

Family service this month was appreciated and once again, I would like to thank Jac Hocking for her  
preparation and well organised delivery. We are very thankful God has blessed us with such abundant talent 
and hard work in Jac. 
 

Maintenance: John Carroll sprayed the ever-present weeds around the church, nicely timed before the heavy 
rains. Thanks John. And thanks to the intrepid Prickle Team, our memorial garden is looking neat and tidy. We 
are very grateful for this important maintenance work, and it looks great! 
 
 

Thanks to our choir for supporting the singing during the archdeaconry Eucharist on the 16th of June (p. 2). 
Greg and Helen Roberts & Margaret Cale catered for the regional priests’ lunch which followed. Sincere thanks 
for doing this at short notice, Helen, Greg & Margaret. 
 

Some folk are disappointed the Pentecost banners have been taken down. Julia Drought needed to sew some  
finishing touches. She also asks for prayers for guidance for the making of the Advent banners...something else 
new to look forward to! 
 

Music: While our organist Greg John was adventuring around Europe, Julia Drought and Felicity Warrington 
took over and kept us in tune. Thanks for your lovely music Felicity. 
 
 
 

Our re-formed Guild and Friends of St Margaret's met on the 21st of June, 
and we are particularly grateful to Jill Ribbons for efficient recording and 
reporting in her new role as secretary. Thankyou Jill, I'm sure you'll continue 
to keep us organised. Changing the meeting time to 1.30 pm, changing the 
colour scheme of the old signage  to make it more obvious, lowering a 
neighbour’s shared fence, and working out who has responsibility for what, 
were just a few of the things discussed.   
Further details to come, new members most welcome!     

      Julia Drought & Greg John, Wardens 

 

 

“Granny Annie’s” is open at St Ann’s, 7 Stonehouse Lane, Aldinga, on Thursday mornings 9 - 11.30. 
Why not drop in for a chat and a cuppa?   Raisin toast always on the menu! 
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   Around the traps… cont’d 

Ray Gorton R. I. P. 
Ray and his wife Frances came to Australia from England, living at  Hackham and 
then Christies Beach, and becoming generous supporters of St Philip & St James’ 
congregation. Ray and Frances had been involved in catering in England, and with 
the help of their family, for several years ran marvellous parish luncheons at their 
son Paul’s home. The  congregation was often invited to their family celebrations. 
Ray was a great gardener and a skilled handyman, seeing to maintenance matters  
needing attention at the church. He had an enquiring mind, and was interested in  
information technology.  
 

Ray was a devoted carer for Frances for some years when she became ill.  In later 
years he lived at Hackham, which made it difficult for him to attend St Philip & St 
James.  
 

He died on the 6th of June.           Wallace Mausolf & Anne Chittleborough 

 

Cambodia!       
 

At the Cambodian Night on the 17th of  June we heard  
two inspiring stories of projects to improve conditions 
for people in Cambodia. Jeff Jeanes, with Debbie, spoke 
of his cycle ride from Ho Chi Minh City to Siem Reap to 
raise money for World Vision’s Rukh Kiri area  
development project. This programme is bringing new 
ideas to  
encourage and 
improve  
education in the 
area, to  
improve health 
and birthing, 

and by means of  
bringing people 
together, to 
share ideas on 
improving  
agricultural  
opportunities—
breaking the 
poverty cycle.  
 

Carol  Duncan, 
who had  
contributed to a  
programme called 
SHE (Support Her   
Enterprise) in 2015, 

spoke movingly about the programme’s helping women recognise and develop 
business opportunities and training, in a culture in which women traditionally  
didn’t have these opportunities. She spoke of the economic changes it was  
bringing to their lives, and the strength, the hope and the belief in themselves 
which resulted. She brought samples of beads and silks made by the women,  
including a beautiful silk shawl. Tony showed a DVD he had made of the project. 
 

Guests shared a meal of Cambodian dishes, and tasted a pumpkin dessert  
provided by the Duncans.  The evening’s proceeds ($ 560 ) were shared between 
the two projects.           

Above: Joyce & Ted Newing are served Cambodian dishes by  
Margaret Cale, Heather Chapman and Wendy Young. 
Below: Carol Brett, Christine Gunn, Olive Brewster, Joyce & Ted 
Newing and Jackie Strivens-Lee formed a table from S.E.M. 
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News from Pastoral District Council 

The June meeting of the PDC was held on Tuesday 28th.  
 

Bob Smith’s resignation as Priest’s Warden for St Philip & St James’ had been received. PDC passed a vote of thanks to Bob for 
his work as a Warden.   New appointee Judy Wells was welcomed to the meeting.       
 

Matters discussed included the following: 
 

Focus business: Mission Action Plan: Team 1 (To proclaim the good news of the Kingdom) had met  to discuss how our website 
could be updated to include the information they believed should be included, and had decided to put their thoughts into a  
project format to give to  Archdeacon Carlsson. They believed that it was time for rejuvenation of the MAP groups, and sug-
gested that they might all meet together, and that this might be an opportunity for Peter Chapman and Greg John to speak 
about their formation training courses. 
 

Worship:  Fr Glenn reported that a worship roster had been worked out to the end of August.  On Saturday  30th of July the PD  
service was to be the Eucharist at St Stephen’s (Fr Glenn’s last service). On Sunday 31st July there would be a Family Service at St 
Ann’s at 9 am but the main service for the day would be the Ecumenical service at SEM at 10.45 am, which he hoped we would  
attend. There would be a private baptism at St Margaret’s at 9 am. 
 

Seaford Ecumenical Mission is going through a time of change and uncertainty (see News from St Nicholas’, p. 5: Committee of 
Management). They very much need our support at the present time.  Fr Glenn, who had recently been to an excellent  
ecumenical service at SEM, spoke of the importance of the churches concentrating on what they can do together instead of  
worrying about the what divides us. It was pointed out that ecumenical events can happen in other locations as well, and had 
done so on occasions in the past. 
 

Pastoral Assistants and others in ministry: A list of people in ministry in the PD was reviewed. To be eligible, applicants needed 
to attend church at least 26 times in a year. Safe ministry courses were being run in August (see p. 2). Fr Glenn, who had  
completed the CCER Salt Compliance course, passed on some practical tips regarding the ethical use of emails: 
 * NEVER assume that your emails are private 
 * ALWAYS consider: would you be happy if your email was posted on a staff noticeboard or read out in court? 
 

Clergy meeting at St Margaret’s, 16th June: Fr Glenn thanked Margaret Cale and Helen and Greg Roberts  for their help and for 
an excellent meal, and Brian and the choir for their music and singing. PD support had been appreciated by the clergy. 
 

SSPJ church building: The SSPJ Building Committee (Brian McMillan, Stephen Wells and Jane Cuthbert) had met with   

engineer Ashley Holmes that morning. A report would be forthcoming. 

 

Finance Report: 

Schools Ministry Group: Our Pastoral District includes two SMGs – one at Seaford as well as the one we support at SV.  
 

St Margaret’s Guild & Friends was looking at painting and repairs that were needed. Quotes were being obtained. It was  
suggested that  funding options such as Council grants be explored for major expenses such as painting, but that anything  
urgently needing repair be identified and dealt with.  “No smoking “ signs had been set up, as should happen at all the churches. 
 

Jane would see if she could get Southern Vales on the list of organizations for a sausage sizzle at Bunnings – a good fundraiser. 
 

Saturday Night Out after the Patronal Festival at Willunga on the 6th August, would be at the Bush Inn, in support of their  
removal of their poker machines. 
 

Advent Pageant: With the resignation of Stephanie Turvey this year, Fusion’s Adelaide South branch no longer existed. and  

Fusion would no longer cover the Pageant’s public liability.  Other options and opportunities to be explored. 
 

   

Next meeting: Tuesday 19th July, St Margaret’s, 7 pm 

May 2016     $ Overall Finances Jan – May 2016    $  

Nett Monthly Income   10,730 Income 45,873 (Budgeted $51,100)  

Monthly Expenditure 13,011 Expenditure 52,535 (Budgeted $57,674)  

Deficit for April -2,281 Deficit  - 6,661(Budgeted $6,574)  

Missions   240 Total to Missions    2,868  

         

Special Purpose Funds May 
2016 

   $ Overall SP Funds Jan-May 2016    $  

Income 2,747 Income  8,4912  

Expenditure    335 Expenditure  6,787  

Surplus 2,412 Surplus  1,704  
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Southern Vales Pastoral District 

Contact information: 
 

Priest in Charge: Rev’d Glenn Maytum  

Ph 8323 9744 

glennmaytum@hotmail.com 
 

Parish Secretary: Ted Sandercock 

Ph 8556 4535; email sanderwt@bigpond.com 
 

The McLaren Vale Parish Office is not  

regularly attended but messages can be left on the 

message bank 08 8323 9155 and we will get back to 

you as soon as we can. 

Visit our website! 
http://www.southernvalesparish.org 

   * * * * * 

To contact your church wardens: 
 

St Philip & St James, Old Noarlunga 

 Judith Wells 8186 1296 

  Stephen Wells  8326 7114  

St Margaret’s, McLaren Vale      

  Julia Drought 7009 7705 

  Greg John 8325 0277  

St Stephen’s, Willunga           

   Ted Sandercock  8556 4535 

   Jac Hocking  8383 7496 

St Ann’s, Aldinga 

   Peter Chapman 8557 7151 

      Brian McMillan 8557 6984 

St Nicholas’, Seaford 

    Jane Cuthbert 0407651606 

  Christine Gunn 8386 2983 

Pastoral District Service times  
 

Service times are normally as follows: 
 

St Stephen’s, St Andrews Tce, Willunga   

      Saturday: 5.30 pm 

St Margaret’s, Main Road McLaren Vale  

    Sunday: 9 am with Sunday School 

 (St Philip & St James’ congregation  

  joining in this service) 

    Wednesday: 9:00am 

St Ann’s, 7 Stonehouse Lane, Aldinga   

      Sunday: 9 am: bring the children. 

St Nicholas’, Seaford Ecumenical Mission, 

 Sunday 10.45 am 

 

But please note:  From time to time the four centres of 
the Pastoral District combine in worship to celebrate  

special events.  On those days there may not be  
services in the other churches. 

 

On Sunday 17
th

 July the only service  will be a 

combined service at St Ann’s at 10 am to celebrate St 
Ann’s Patronal Festival. 

 

On Saturday 30
th

 July the Eucharist will be  

celebrated at St Stephen’s Willunga at 5.30 pm. (Fr 
Glenn’s last service here). There will be no Eucharist in 
the Pastoral District on Sunday 31st , but there will be a 
Family Service at St Ann’s at 9 am and an ecumenical 

service at SEM at 10 .45 am. 
 

On Saturday 6
th

 August the Eucharist will be  

celebrated at St Stephen’s Willunga at 5.30 pm. There will 
be no Eucharist in the Pastoral District on Sunday 7th, but  
we will join in celebrations for the 20th anniversary of the 

opening of the Seaford Ecumenical Mission, 10.30. 

 

Next Formation Weekends in Keith 
Open to all who want to extend their  

theological knowledge 
 

22nd- 24th July 
Proclaiming God’s Word:  

the practice & spirituality of preaching 
(Bishop Lindsay Irwin) 

 

14th- 16th October 

Exploring the Pentateuch and Deuteronomistic  
History   (Fr Martin Bleby) 

 

10 am Friday, ending Sunday with Mass & lunch 
$240 per person .  

(includes meals & accommodation)  
Enquiries: Fr Peter Carlsson  0458 002 623 

vicargeneral@murray.anglican.org 

 

The Christian Care & Support Centre needs food &  
personal care items. Our gifts & donations as part of 
the collection help people in need in our community. 


